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	Eastern Market Recovery
A temporary home for the mer-chants displaced by the fire at Eastern Market will be set up on the Hine JHS parking lot, and 7th Street between C Street and North Carolina Avenue will be closed to traffic on weekends to accommo-date the flea market vendors displaced by the new structure. 

This was the virtually unanimous preference of the over 750 neighbors, merchants, and patrons of Eastern Market attending a public meeting sponsored by the Office of the Mayor. Ward 6 Councilmember Tommy Wells, School Board Member Lisa Raymond, City Administrator Dan Tangherlini, and Mayor Fenty himself were all in attendance and have pledged to do everything they can to keep the merchants together and their businesses functioning until the Market can be restored.
The recommendations from the public were made official at a subsequent meeting of the Eastern Market Community Advisory Committee (EMCAC).
How You Can Help
The Capitol Hill Community Foun-dation has stepped in to coordinate fundraising efforts. Donations to assist the Eastern Market merchants and to help with the rebuilding efforts can be made through their website: www.capitolhillcommunity foundation.org. They have provided equipment so that the vendors can continue to operate and have found jobs for all displaced workers.
It is also important to continue to patronize the market vendors during the recovery time.
	More about EMCAC
EMCAC was established in 2002 as the official liaison between the Eastern Market community and DC government officials. It serves as the representative body responsible for working with all elements of the Eastern Market community and the District agencies – Office of Property Management, Department of Transportation, DCRA, etc. – that have oversight over the District-owned building.

At the time of the fire, EMCAC, working with the Office of Property Management and their architects, had approved plans for the Market’s renovation that are approaching 90 percent of completion, as well as a streetscape plan that was slated to begin next month, but which has now been postponed.

Members of EMCAC include representatives of the Market’s merchants, outside vendors, community groups such as the Capitol Hill Association of Merchants and Professionals (CHAMPS), the Capitol Hill Restoration Society (CHRS), and the Eastern Market Preservation and Development Committee(EMPDC), as well as representatives of the Mayor and Councilmember Tommy Wells.
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Stay Informed
The Eastern Market situation is changing so rapidly that it’s hard to stay current. Up-to-date information can be found on Councilmember Wells’ website – www.tommywells. org – or www.easternmarketdc.com.
	COMMUNITY CALENDAR

· NLPNA meeting, first Tues. (June 5), 7:30 p.m., Lane Mem-orial CME Church, corner of 14th and C St. NE. All are welcome! 

· PSA 103 meeting, second Wed. (June 13), 7 p.m., Miner ES, 601 15th St. NE.

· ANC 6A, second Thurs. (June 14), 7 p.m., Miner ES. For more information about ANC 6A, visit www.anc6a.org.

· NLPNA does not meet in July 
· The Buzz is available at www. anc6a.org/publications.html. The editorial staff can be reached at elizabeth_knits@yahoo.com or 543-3512. Articles on topics of interest in the NLP area are very welcome. 
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Maury ES neighbors invest in their school during Hands On DC

Buzz Distribution

Volunteer distributors are needed for the 400 block of 11th St., 600 block of Tennessee Ave., and 1100 and  1400 blocks of C St. Call 543-3512, or email elizabeth_knits@ yahoo.com, “Buzz” as the subject.


	Q&A Regarding Historic District Status
	NLPNA Yard Sale

	As a follow-up to the article about the possible expansion of the Historic District in the May Buzz, we are publishing a selection of questions and answers on this topic:

Do I have to make changes in my house if we join or form an historic district? Do I have to take out my vinyl (or aluminum) windows?

No, you do not have to make any changes to your house. Specifically, vinyl windows, currently installed, can be replaced with new vinyl windows. However, you cannot install additional vinyl windows.

Can I hammer a nail into a wall to hang a picture? Must I use red pine or oak when I replace my floors?

You can do anything you want to your interior that does not impact the exterior, including any wood you choose for your interior floors. 

I want to paint my house purple and green. Can I do that?

You can paint your house whatever color you wish.

Why can’t I make my house look modern?

The idea behind a historic district is to preserve the neighborhood character and aesthetic and retain a connection to its past. For the greater Capitol Hill area, it is our late 19th and early 20th century architecture that gives us our special sense of place, so when a building is made to look modern it does not fit it and it no longer contributes to the historic fabric.

Will a historic district  protect me from big boxy buildings like the one at 13th and D Streets?

Yes, while being in a historic district does not prevent development, it requires design review of new development and it offers more opportunity for your input in the development process.

Will this mean that long-term residents won’t be able to afford to live here?
Increases in property taxes are limited to 10 percent in any one
	year. Historic districts actually protect against displacement. Otherwise, developers can level an entire city block of rowhouses and displace the occupants in order to build a larger development.

Are there any financial benefits of living in a historic district?

Studies show that buildings in historic districts are more insulated from downturns in the market. (The neighborhoods tend to be stable in value.) Various tax breaks are available. And, coming soon, the new DC Homeowner Grant (see next question).

Can I get money to help pay for historically appropriate repairs to the exterior of my house?

If you household income is less than 120 percent of the area median, and your building becomes part of the Capitol Hill Historic District, you may qualify for the new DC Homeowner Grant. There will be $1.25 million available to twelve historic districts, and Capitol Hill is one of them.
Can we form our own historic district?

If you do the required research and find that there is something unique about the development of your particular neighborhood or sub-area that makes it stand apart from the surrounding area, it is possible that you can form your own historic district. However, there is a lot of work involved and most of our greater Capitol Hill area is more likely to meet the qualifications to be historic through their role as contributing to the overall develop-ment of the area. It seems likely that those areas near the current Capitol Hill Historic District boundaries would be good candidates for inclusion in the existing district. 
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	The NLPNA Yard Sale was held May 19 under sunny skies – a miracle considering the wet forecast. We received and sold amazing amounts of donated stuff, taking in over $1,100.
At the May NLPNA meeting a decision was made to donate 10 percent of the yard sale proceeds to the Eastern Market fire recovery efforts. So, the Capitol Hill Community Foundation will be receiving a check for $130 (including additional donations).

Many thanks to the dozens of volunteers who made this event a success. We’re not going to list names for fear of leaving someone out. But special thanks are in order to the folks who helped with set up, clean up, and the sales people who labored all day. And of course, the shoppers!
Prevent Theft from Auto
There has been a recent rash of theft from cars. The best way to prevent this is not to leave anything of value in your car, even for a short time and even if it is placed out of sight. If would-be thieves are never rewarded for their crimes by finding something of value, they will eventually stop targeting our neighborhood.

It is not a good idea to leave non-valuable stuff in your car, either. Thieves may mistakenly think that boxes or bags conceal something worth stealing and may break into your car to get it. If you must leave something in your car, make sure it is not visible. If you have an automatic garage door opener, be sure to remove it from your car when you park on the street, as it can provide access to your garage, and possibly your house. And never, ever leave your car unlocked or leave your keys in the ignition. Sharp eyed criminals may take advantage of the situation. Finally, pick up bricks or large rocks you see on the street, because they can be used to break into a car. SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1










































































































